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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

January 23, 2001

Chair Bill Chipman called the meeting to order @ 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Chair Bill Chipman, Diane Jacob, Brigham Morgan and Jennifer Wright-Thulin.  Doug Gwilliam and Jody Hooley arrived at 6:07 p.m.  Diane Bradshaw was excused.

Town Staff:  

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham

Shawn Warnke


Deputy Recorder:

Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Fire Chief Robert DeKorver, Eagle Mountain Fire Department; Carl Allred, The Ranches; Josh Elledge, resident; Mike Wren, MCM Engineering.

1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Fionnuala Kofoed led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of the Agenda:

MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to approve the agenda.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  Jody Hooley and Doug Gwilliam were not present to vote.

3.
Status Report From the Council:

Planning Commission Liaison Brigham Morgan reported to the Commissioners that the Town Council had approved Prairie Gate at the Ranches.  The Council also approved an ordinance adopting a more restrictive fire code.

Councilman Morgan commented that while Mayor Bond was aware of the Commissioners desire to have an alternate commissioner appointed no one had yet been nominated for the position.

4.
Approval of Minutes:

MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to approve the minutes of January 9, 2001 as amended.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

MOTION
Brigham Morgan moved to approve the minutes of December 19, 2000 as amended.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

5.
Concept Plan/Traveler’s Rest (R1 N5 W, The Ranches:

The project consisted of 115 town homes with 3-7 units per building.  The base price was estimated at $100,000. 

The developer noted that he wanted to avoid the use of covered parking to maintain the appearance of the project.  It was his opinion that covered parking would detract from the look they were trying to achieve.  The Staff noted that covered parking was a requirement, however, the Commissioners stated that they would approve non-covered parking as they agreed that the alternative would detract from the aesthetics.  The developer was directed to work with the Staff with respect to the covered parking issue.

Based upon 2.5 parking spaces per unit the parking allotment would be proportional to the number of units per building.  There would be no remote parking.

Bill Chipman requested that the Fire Chief review the accessibility of the units to insured the maneuverability of EMS equipment within the project in the case of an emergency.

Jody Hooley inquired about fencing.  The developer stated that they would only use fencing in areas where aesthetics would allow.  

Doug Gwilliam asked whether the fence would have gates installed to access the commercial businesses when they were eventually developed.  The developer stated that there would be two points of access and they may install gates.

Discussion ensued regarding the fencing.  The Commissioners agreed that fencing the entire project would create problems. 

Jennifer Wright-Thulin stated that it appeared that there were too many units for that location and it was a concern to the existing residents.  It was also her opinion that roads were too long and the configuration needed to be changed to slow the traffic.

Bill Chipman inquired regarding the approved density.  Ken Leetham commented that it was his understanding that the density was approximately 12/acre.  Mr. Chipman requested that the approved density be verified and that the developer meet with the Staff to insure that all park requirements are met.

The developer expected that it would take approximately 75 days to complete a unit and they would start selling the town homes after 30 days of construction.  The developer requested that once construction started he would like to use a sales trailer until a model was completed.  He projected that the trailer would be needed for approximately 120 days.   

Diane Jacob stated a conflict as her husband sold water rights in The Ranches.  Mrs. Jacob approved of the project and urged the developer to provide potential buyers with a copy of the CC&R’s.  Mrs. Jacob asked what exterior materials would be used and if any of the units would be enhanced.  The applicant stated that the majority of the exterior would comprise vinyl with some stucco.  Shutters and gables would enhance units that were visible from the street.  Mrs. Jacob wasn’t concerned with the conditional use permit for a sales trailer once there was a time frame attached.

Brigham Morgan liked the design of the project.  It was his opinion that the gates for the fence weren’t necessary, as they would infringe upon the property owners.  Mr. Morgan agreed with Mrs. Jacob regarding the use of a sales trailer once it was removed when the model was built.  Mr. Morgan also discussed the continuity of the trail through the project.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin commented the impact the project would have on the homes next to it.  The developer stated they would fence a portion of the two homes closest to the development so as not to impose upon the homeowners.

6.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:

A. Long Range Planning Issues.

Ken Leetham briefly discussed the proposal to revise the General Plan and the Development Code.  A budget hearing was scheduled for February 6, 2001 and if the Town council approved the funds the revisions to the General Plan and the Development Code would get underway.  Mr. Leetham projected that it would take 90 – 120 days to complete each project.

Jody Hooley requested that the Planning Commission Meeting time be changed to 6:15 p.m. to accommodate those who had to travel from work to attend the meeting.  The Commissioners voted on the issue and chose to maintain the 6:00 p.m. schedule.

Fionnuala Kofoed was excused from the meeting.

7.
Planning Commission Training:

A. Training Article (Working with Councils, Boards, and Commissions).

8.
Adjournment:



MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to adjourn the meeting @ 7:15 p.m.

Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman
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